Jan 2023 County Notes
The County Board of Commissioners (BoC) approved the final agreement with the Michigan Public Safety Communications System (MPSCS).  The County has received some credits for the infrastructure that was brought into the system.  Also the future maintenance agreements are spelled out.  In short the county has responsibility for the tower structure and it’s basic functions and the MPSCS has responsibility for the communication technology and apparatus.  On that note the County is responsible for repairing/replacing the aeronautical safety lighting equipment.
Waste mgmt. will be conducting a Clean Community Event on April 29th and will be held at the Clinton County Fairgrounds, St Johns and will require appointments.  The April collection will include car and pickup tires.  October 7th the Fall event will be held at the Granger location on Wood Street, Dewitt Township .
The BoC approve the purchase of a new generator for the Courthouse.  It is large unit setting on the East side of the Courthouse.  This is the original unit and is 22+ years old.
Clinton County entered into an agreement with LEAP for economic development work in our County.  They do have worldwide reach and that becomes a much larger exposure.
We do have on our January Ways & Means agenda the information concerning the ITC powerline proposal.  At this point all we have is what the Townships have been receiving.  
David W. Pohl, Clinton County Commissioner, District 2

  
